Minutes of TBI Admin Meeting held at Anne Thomas's House on 30th November 2016

Present: Martin Sherring (Convenor), Julie Gibson, Vanessa Halhead, Peter Moffatt, Julian Paren, David Reid, Richard Robinson, Wendy Price and Anne Thomas

Apologies: None

	Item
	Discussion
	Action

	Minutes 
	Approved
	

	1. Matters arising 
	Bike Maintenance  It was agreed to leave this meantime. 

Organisational Chart. This was in hand. 

Climate Change Amassadors  Vanessa reported she had still not heard from Jessica Pepper.

 AGM  Martin’s review of the TBI year has been uploaded to the website.
Payment to Alastair Grieve  There had been a change of plan, and the Resolis trees would not be re-located, so there was no need for Alastair to be involved.
Climate Change Fund  The 3 possible projects were considered inappropriate for a CCF application, but are still being worked on with a view to either funding from other sources or from TBI’s own resources. 

Highland Liftshare Wendy reported that TBI would have to pay £700 to maintai n its involvement in the Highland Liftshare Partnership. There might be an option for the partnesrhip to be funded by Hi-Trans, NHS, Lifescan and possibly UHI and HIE. It was agreed that TBI should not fund the site for the coming year.  
	Wendy 

Wendy

Vanessa



	2. QAVS
	Martin reported that Jane Bowen, the Lord-Lieutenant, wished to speak to him and other TBI members at the Culbokie Community Market on 17th December, and that it would be good if TBI had some presence at the market. It was suggested a TBI stall could feature collections for refugees and display local honey and apples for sale. 
	

	3. Comms Group 
	Sue Howard would cease to be editor of the Newsletter with the publication of the December issue. Suggestions for future issues included - a circulating editor, a series of guest editors, bi-monthly production. Julian pointed out that newsletters had become quite lengthy. He called for shorter items, which would highlight links to longer articles on the web.

It was agreed that the newsletter should continue on a monthly basis, that it would be newsy and feature references and links to articles online.

Anne agreed to edit the January issue and to follow up the tentative offer by a new member to take over editorship.  

It was agreed that Martin would write an appreciation of Sue’s work as editor, which would appear in the January issue.
	Anne

Martin

	4. Work Opportunities
	Martin suggested that if TBI was to grow it must engage with young people, either living locally or temporarily resident in the area, possibly while studying at UHI or elsewhere.  One way it could do this was by offering some kind of work experience, probably part-time, such as ‘stepping stone’ activity, woofer-type arrangements, or internships.  Such arrangements could help both young people still making up their minds about different career options and TBI too, as the arrangement with Annie Hamilton illustrated. There was some evidence that young people, offered such opportunities, tended to be attracted to setting up projects rather than to helping with ‘core’ administration. 

It was agreed that before offering any such opportunity TBI would have to be very clear about its obligations to young people, and also about the value to TBI of the temporary help envisaged. It would have to be realistic about what type of support and experience it could offer (and how much), and also about what it could rightfully expect in turn. Finding and providing suitable accommodation with good transport links might be a crucial factor.  It was also agreed that it before offering such a two-way programme TBI should have embarked on, or be about to embark on, a project of some substance, and have appointed a Project Officer whose specific responsibilities would include responsibility for the supervision and welfare of any young person temporarily attached to it.

It was agreed in conclusion that there was a need for: clarity about the criteria for employing a young person, a structured programme outline, and a professional approach.  

Martin agreed to draw up draft guidelines, after consulting Maria at TT Forres about the experience of other groups.

The possibility of a paid part-time administrator was considered, but it was felt this would not be a good use of TBI’s funds.
	Martin

	5. Membership
	Martin reported on contacting members who had not renewed their subscriptions and presented a paper that recommended that TBI members should no longer be required to pay an annual subscription, but should be encouraged to make donations.  Richard suggested various ways members could make donations – such as Paypal, Justgiving, or a standing order. Martin to review these options.

It was agreed to accept Martin’s recommendations.

Wendy tabled a paper that she and Sue had prepared as a first response to an enquiry from a new member about TBI’s organisational structure. It indicated ways in which Vikki as Membership Secretary might set in motion a process by which a new member would be put in touch with existing members with similar interests and concerns, and so more quickly feel they ‘belonged’ and were linked to other members. 

It was agreed that Wendy and her working group should continue to develop the ideas.   
	Martin

Wendy et al

	6.TT Inverness
	Anne reminded the meeting that there had been some overlap in the past between TBI and a Transition group in Inverness which had not prospered, perhaps because of the size of the city and variety of communities within it. She suggested that TBI might help to play a part in bringing together individuals interested in setting up a new Transition group there, just as TT Forres might help Nairn in a similar way.

It was agreed that Anne should take the matter forward. 
	Anne

	7. Finance 
	Julie reported that TBI were in a strong financial position at the moment, and asked what people would like to know about finances at future meetings. Richard suggested that it would be helpful to compare the financial position at each meeting with that prevailing at the equivalent meeting 12 months previously.

It was agreed that Julie should do this. 
	Julie

	8. BI Bikes 
	Julian reported that there had been positive outcomes from the collaboration with the Rosemarkie café who were keen to repeat their arrangement with Black Isle Bikes next year. It was not possible to give a final report until the financial position became clear, but a draft had been prepared. The project received income from hires of bikes and from a grant from the Coastal Challenge Fund. Lizbeth Collie had been made redundant.  At the end of October the café’s expenses exceeded the grant by £200, but money was still coming in, and the project was not in the red. BI Bikes directors would meet when the financial position was clear.  
	Julian

	9. Food Group
	Grow North: Julie gave a brief report. There had been an average attendance of 10 for the eight meetings between February and November.  Those attending had donated almost £400, which represented almost half the total cost.

Community Garden, Netherton: Julie raised the issue of the future of the garden, now that Agric had confirmed that he was leaving Netherton.  

It was agreed to try to arrange a meeting with Romay to explore possibilities for co-operation on continuing a community garden. It was also agreed that, as TBI has no control over the land, it should not take on any responsibility for the maintenance or cultivation of the land but may be able to work with Romay to promote the project and help with it.  

Permaculture Scotland weekend in 2018: Julie summarised progress on planning this event.  Clive and Julie had volunteered to provide local liaison and do most of the work. Sites under consideration were the Black Isle Brewery, the Resolis Hall and Glachbeg, but Clive and Julie were looking for other suggestions. 

Rowan - Food Waste Project 

Julie stated that Rowan were about to apply for funding and were keen to hear from people ready to act on food waste, either by cooking together or volunteering to hold workshops and other events, for which training would be given. 
	

	10. Energy Group
	Anne drew attention to a workshop on “Draughtproofing and Ventilation” to be held in Rosemarkie on 9th February 2017, at Helen Robinson’s house. The event was being organized by TBI and Home Energy Scotland, and would be publicised.  
	

	11. Beyond the Orchard Revival

12. Cycling Project

13. Dates and Venues

14. AOCB


	There was not time to discuss Martin’s paper adequately.

David suggested one of the priorities in assessing the feasibility of any TBI project to market local apple products would be to explore possibilities for co-operation with owners of local commercial orchards. Richard asked that thoughts should be shared with the Landscape Partnership team.

Martin presented a paper about the Cycling for Health, Leisure and Life Project, which it was hoped would be run with support from former Community Cycle Trainers. The programme, of six monthly events and two group tours, was designed to help people overcome the various barriers to cycling.  The estimated total cost was in the region of £1,000. It was hoped about half of this would come from donations from participants. 

Next two meetings:

17th January – Wendy’s house - 7.30 p.m.

28th February – Julian’s house - 7.30 p.m.

Julie stated that she was starting a film club, which would meet in Avoch. She hoped to start monthly meetings with a showing of “Growthbusters”, possibly in late January, though the date had still to be finalised.   
	Martin/ David


